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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, October 29, 2009 for a regular meeting at the GMASS office building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson, Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, secretary, Terry McCormick of GMASS and members of the public.
Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.
Mrs. Thompson opened with prayer. 

 Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve the agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 
Revaluation Update

Mrs. Duncan explained that we should have an update from Jimmy Nolan of ITOS very soon and that 186 more parcels were delivered for mapping earlier this week. Mr. McCormick of GMASS indicated that it is critical to get these new sales/splits on the maps for valuation purposes. Mr. McCormick noted that an additional letter will need to be mailed to those property owners with poultry farms and gates due to a number of owners did not respond to the original letter. Mrs. Duncan is working to finish up the soil conservation properties and will be receiving information from Mrs. Reese of GMASS to assist in this task. Mrs. Duncan informed the Board of Assessors that the temporary digest would be ready for Monday, November 2nd and that a special called meeting would be necessary to finalize and hand off to Walter Gordon. 

Mr. McMullan led the discussion concerning the memo and the Department of Revenue Order. The Board of Commissioner’s will be appealing this order. The Board of Assessor’s have questions to clarify the memo from Department of Revenue Representative Wayne Blackwelder. Mrs. Duncan has not met with Mr. Blackwelder concerning the 2008 digest. Mr. Blackwelder scheduled a meeting with Mrs. Duncan and later canceled his appointment. Mrs. Duncan has had no contact with Mr. Blackwelder since that time.
The next meeting of the Board of Assessors will be Monday, November 2nd, at 10:00 A.M. 
There being no further business, Mr. Peck made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
